WASTE MANAGEMENT

LETTER OF ACCESS
FOR
ESSENTIAL CRITICAL INFRASTRUCTURE WORKER (CISA)/ESSENTIAL WORKER (FMCSA)

To Whom It May Concern:

The holder of this Letter of Access is an employee or subcontractor of Waste Management and is considered (i) an
Essential Critical Infrastructure Worker under the Department of Homeland Security’s Cybersecurity &
Infrastructure Security Agency (“CISA”) guidance on Essential Critical Infrastructure Workers dated March 19,
2020; and (ii) an Essential Worker under the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (“FMCSA”) Emergency
Declaration dated March 18, 2020.

The CISA guidance identifies workers who conduct a range of operations and services that are essential to
continued critical infrastructure viability. The guidance is intended to promote the ability of such workers to
continue to work during periods of community restriction, access management, social distancing, or closure
orders/directives as state and local officials work to protect their communities, while ensuring continuity of
functions critical to public health and safety.

Critical infrastructure identified by CISA includes, without limitation, the following:

» Support to ensure the effective removal, storage and disposal of residential and commercial solid waste
and hazardous waste;

e  Truck drivers who haul hazardous and waste materials to support critical infrastructure, capabilities,
functions and services;

e  QOperational staff at wastewater treatment facilities;

e Workers managing medical waste;

e Workers supporting the operation and maintenance of facilities whose work cannot be done remotely
and requires the presence of highly trained personnel to ensure safe operations; and

e  Manufacturers and distributors of materials and supplies needed to support manufacturing, packaging
staging and distribution operations.

The FMCSA Emergency Declaration addresses emergency conditions that create a need for immediate
transportation of essential supplies, equipment and persons; and provides necessary relief from Federal Motor
Carrier Safety Regulations for carriers and drivers engaged in the transportation of essential services, which
includes the transportation for removal of both household and medical waste.

We ask that the holder be given prompt passage to his/her place of work, service location and home consistent
with the above-referenced federal guidelines/declarations, as well as any applicable State or local requirements.

Sincerely,

Todd Poste
Vice President, Chief Procurement Officer



